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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

June 5, 2003

TO:

MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

LOCAL

Last night, the South Pasadena City Council voted unanimously to approve an ordinance relating to rail and railroad nuisances (a copy of the proposed ordinance was distributed to you last week).  The council was advised by their attorney, Michael Montgomery, that this ordinance could not go into effect until review and approval by the CPUC.  In addition, the Council also unanimously passed a resolution opposing the proposed I-710 Freeway extension but indicated that they did not oppose “sound research of a bored tunnel alternative to the construction of a surface freeway in the proposed Route I-710 corridor.”  Further, the resolution specified that the ultimate position of the South Pasadena City Council will “depend on the integrity of the research to enable assessment of a bored tunnel alternative’s benefits and costs, both social and fiscal, which a bored tunnel alternative might produce…” and that this resolution would not compromise the current litigation currently under consideration.  

Should you have any questions on these two Council actions and the MTA’s position, please contact Lynda Bybee at 213-922-6340.
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